
Brethren,                          May/June, 2022  
 
 Greetings in the lovely name of our Lord Jesus Christ. We pray this finds you all faithful in the service of 
our great God and Saviour!! These last 2 months have been exciting as we continue to labor here in the 
Western Highlands of Papua New Guinea.  

 
 The bible school in Nebilyer, Nebilyer Baptist Bible School, is doing very well, and the 
students are doing very well in their studies and assignments. In our preaching class, we have been 
giving opportunities to the Bible school students to put into practice what we have been studying. During class 
time, they have been preaching (some of them for the first time), the various styles of sermons we have been 
going through in class, and many of them have been doing a wonderful job. Also, during our weekly outreach, 
the students have been getting chances to preach publicly in various markets and open areas around the 
Western Highlands.  
  
 One of the areas where we have recently started doing outreach is actually about 90 minutes north in 
another district(Mul-Baiyer). The Baiyer valley has about 60,000 people, and no bible believing church in it. 
Another pastor, Peter Dom, has been walking about 6 hours every other Sunday through the mountains to try 
to get a church started in this area. So far, there are about 10 people faithfully coming to this small church 
plant, but no full-time pastor. We have decided to take the students from the Bible school up to this area once a 
month to assist with outreach and to try to help establish this work in Tiki. Please pray that God will bless 
these efforts and allow a permanent work to be established in the Baiyer Valley.  
 
 Also, the Bible classes here in town on Tuesday nights are continuing to go very well. Approximately 90 
people are continuing to come faithfully to these classes, many of them from hours away, and God is 
continuing to bless. We are anticipating and preparing to see this work develop into a full time 
Bible Institute sometime around the beginning of next year, but please continue to pray that 
this work will go forward in the right way, and in the Lord’s timing.  
 
 Next month(August), I have been asked to teach a series of lessons on baptism for pastor 
Sam Luru and Pilgrim’s Baptist Church in Nebilyer. Pastor Sam Luru is one of the pastors who is 
teaching in our Nebilyer Bible School, and he is a tremendous blessing. He has had quite a few folks recently 
get saved in his church, and before he baptizes them, he would like to hold this meeting to ensure everyone has 
a proper understanding of this important doctrine.  
 
 Lastly, election season is on us here in Papua New Guinea, and with this comes the expected turmoil 
associated with a third world country during this time. Random fights, roadblocks, and other problems are 
becoming more and more common, so we would greatly appreciate your prayers for safety during this time.  

 
To God Be the Glory,  

          Kenneth Seremak and Family 
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